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IFPTE Applauds Nomination of 
Rob Shriver for Deputy Director of OPM 

WASHINGTON, D.C. –  IFPTE’s executive officers released the following 
statements following today’s nomination by President Biden of Robert H. 
Shriver, III, to serve as Deputy Director of the Office of Personnel (OPM).   

IFPTE President Matt Biggs: 
“Rob Shriver has a long and distinguished career in public service, 
particularly as it relates to federal personnel policies.  The experience, 
expertise and, most importantly, appreciation he has for the federal 
workforce are perfectly tailored for the Deputy Director position.  IFPTE 
will urge Congress to act swiftly in approving this important nomination.” 

Secretary-Treasurer Gay Henson: 

“IFPTE applauds President Biden for nominating Rob Shriver for OPM’s 
Deputy Director position.  His background and experience, along with his 
deep understanding of the mission of OPM, make him the perfect person to 
serve in this role.”    
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